GARSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th October 2015, commencing at 7.30pm.  Vice Chairman Anne Eastwood presided: present were Cllrs Paul Bolam Matthew Dovey, Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate, Richard Betteridge with J Eden in attendance. Chairman Chris Wright joined the meeting at 8pm. Also present were seven members of the public and District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie.

10/15/1 Apologies for Absence

Cllr Ian Dickinson – delayed due to traffic

County Councillor Lorraine Lindsay-Gale

10/15/2 Declarations of Interest

None

10/15/3 Public Participation

None

10/15/4 Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 7th September 2015

The Minutes as circulated were approved and signed

10/15/5 Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

None

10/15/6 County Councillor’s Report

Report from the County Councillor had been circulated to all members of the Council.

10/15/7 District Councillor’s Report

District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie updated the meeting on the latest development with the planning application in Kiln Lane.  This would definitely go to committee in November, based on current information, refusal of the application would be recommended.  The Planning Officer dealing with the application had referred the application back to the Agent in view of the recent changes in legislation, however, the Agent had made it clear that they would not be withdrawing this application. District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said she would keep the council informed of any developments, in particular the date this would be going to committee.

Green Belt Study – This report would be available later in the week. District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said the report did force the validity of protecting the Green Belt.  There were some small areas that the study had indicated as being possible sites within the green belt that could be considered for development, however, we could fight against them being included if this was considered not acceptable.

A question was raised from the floor about the green belt land that had been referred to in the report for a travellers site along the Wheatley Road, District Gillespie advised that this was a different report which related to the Local Plan 2031 and in any event this reference was being removed as the area indicated was definitely in the Green Belt and should never have been included.

Cllr Mike Patrick raised the problems of new rubbish being dumped at Elm Drive Shops, District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said it might be possible for a sign and/or CCTV camera to be put up in this area, she would look into this and report back, and in the meantime she would ask for the rubbish to be removed.

The question of the scaffolding lorry being parked constantly outside 197 Oxford Road was raised again, was the Enforcement Officer continuing to monitor this site?  The vehicle did cause a hazard to other road users and residents wishing to use the bus stop.

Planning Inspectorate Appeal Decision 54 Pettiwell (Greenwoods)

In view of the recent appeal decision Cllr Anne Eastwood and Cllr Mike Patrick both asked if the outstanding enforcement issues would now be followed up and actioned at this site.

District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie left the meeting at 8.10pm

10/15/8 Finance

Barclays current account at September 2015 £49,891.92

PC to note DD payment to Grundons for £69.30

A credit had been issued for £28.51 for overcharges.

Second part of the precept £10,500 had been received.

The following cheques were approved and signed.

Wheatley Park School – Donation for prize giving £150

South and Vale Carers – Donation £50

Go Ride CIC weekend bus subsidy for Sept £67.92

BGG Grass Cutting £457.50

HMRC/PAYE £69.60

Mrs J Eden – Clerks Salary £278.45

Wel Medical Defibrillators and Safety Cabinets £4974.30

10/15/9 Planning

P15/S1890/FUL The Green - Amendment to original application.

The original application had been refused.  The amendment did not alter the view of the parish councillors and the previous reasons for refusal of the original application remained the same.

10/15/10 Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

1. Mr John Hieatt had contacted the Clerk and indicated that he would like to be considered for the remaining vacancy on the Parish Council.  It was agreed by all the councillors present that he would be a very welcome addition and they would be pleased to co-opt him onto the Council.  Clerk will advise him.

2. Email from Mr Tony Barson regarding the trees and hedges in Parsler’s Piece.  When the land had originally been acquired the trees/hedge were put in to provide some privacy for the residents whose property backed onto the site.  These had now become very overgrown.  Cllr Richard Betteridge agreed to meet at the site on Friday with the residents, to look at the problem and decide what action should be taken.  To report back at the next meeting.

3. Letter from Mrs Gunther in Pettiwell regarding the overgrown state of Church Walk off Pettiwell.  Chairman Chris Wright said he would deal with this.

4. Roger Lloyd-William had made a request for a donation towards the cost of a bugler at the Remembrance Day Service at the War Memorial, a donation of £60 was agreed. He had also requested if it was possible to for a temporary diversion to be put in place whilst the service was being held for crowd safety reasons.  This was not a decision the Parish Council could make, however Cllr Matthew Dovey said he could forward the necessary details for requesting a road closure.  Roger Lloyd-Williams said he would be happy to look at this and action as appropriate.

5. Request had been received from Blind Association for a donation.  The parish council already make a number of donations, it was agreed that at the moment the list would not be extended.

6. A further email had been received from Robert Surman about some of the hedges in the village which still needed attention, it was agreed that the Clerk would write to residents where it was felt there was a problem.  A request was also made by a member of the public regarding the hedge in Southend by the post box, because of the overhanging hedge and brambles it was impossible to use the footpath.  Clerk will speak to farmer who rents the land.

7. Cherry Tree on corner of Birch Road, a resident had complained about the size of this tree. Cllr Mike Patrick will get a quote for the tree to be cut back.

8. Geoff Young – Proposal for development of land adjacent to Church.

Chairman Chris Wright outlined the proposal put forward by Geoff Young, plus a map of the proposed area. This is a very complex proposal.

John Hall, speaking on behalf of St Mary’s Church also produced a map of the area for the public present to view and outlined the view of the PCC.  The proposal offers additional space for burials and some car parking, with suggested access via the footpath alongside the gizzle.  The proposal also suggested that in order provide access the footpath would need to be widened with the bank currently running alongside the Burial Ground shored up.  It had been suggested that ‘gabions’ would be used to shore up the bank.  John Hall said that whilst the offer of additional burial ground was very generous, the current area probably has a span of about 30 years before it will be necessary to look at alternatives, also there is the option of re-using areas of the Churchyard under the 100 year rule.

John Hall said that he had prepared a draft response on behalf of the Church (this had been circulated to the Parish Councillors), one of the major drawbacks was the proposed site did not offer any better access to the Church than the current entrance.  The proposed access to the Church from the proposed car park would be even more difficult for elderly or disabled visitors.

All the Parish Councillors felt that whilst they were grateful for the spirit of the proposal, a number of problems associated with the suggested area could well be insurmountable.

Green Belt, Conservation Area, Ownership of the Footpath, Access to the Church, possible interference to the Water course for the Gizzle, existingTrees etc.

Cllr Richard Betteridge made the point that the existing bank might be too high for ‘gabions’ there was also the possibility that graves in the lower part of the burial ground which are very near the boundary of the proposed site, would be a problem for the proposed access. It was also understood that the current owner of Garsington Manor had indicated that she would not be in favour of this proposal.

Chairman Chris Wright will respond to Geoff Young on behalf of the Parish Council.

10/15/11 Playground

ROSPA report, Cllr Paul Bolam said that most of the recommendations would be covered by the remedial work that Playdale would be carrying out.  The bark and weeds under the aerial runway would need to be attended to once the repairs had taken place and he would require assistance with this.

New Equipment, the Parish Council had been circulated with costs for new equipment, it was generally felt the quotation for the surface material was very expensive, Cllr Bolam said he would find out what alternatives could be used, it was noted that in the illustrations for the proposed equipment it showed the surface material as grass.  Cllr Bolam also confirmed that he would prepare the grant application and submit it to SODC.

Repairs to Aerial Runway, Playdale have been chased, hopefully all the repairs will be carried out before the half term break.

10/15/12 Village Maintenance

1. Defibrillators – these had been delivered and would be installed as soon as possible. Clerk would also arrange a training session with South Central Ambulance Service.

2. Badgers – Work to cover the bank in wire mesh to exclude the Badgers was now being carried out and would be completed by the end of the week at the same time the contractors would level the areas in the burial ground ready for reseeding.

3. Disabled Ramp – Clerk will chase Cllr Ian Dickinson for the plan.

4. Old Stone Cross – Chairman Chris Wright said he would speak to his neighbour whose company carried out this kind of work.

5. Kissing Gates- These had been ordered by the Clerk as per the request from Tina Everett. Cllr Richard Betteridge said he would liaise with Tina regarding delivery.  He also confirmed that a working party had already carried out some work in preparation for the installation of the new gates. Whilst carrying out work for the kissing gates the working party were very surprised at the amount of hedge/bramble clearance that had taken place in some of the fields, reducing the hedges in some areas to just a few trees.
10/15/13 Village Bus Service

Cllr Matthew Dovey reported David Turner was pursuing the problems surrounding the T1 subsidy with the new Thames Travel Manager Philip Earnshaw.

Cllr Dovey also reported that he has spoken with Ralph Slaney in the Baldons about a possible minor diversion for the T2 which if it went ahead would increase the service to Kings Copse. Thames Travel is only luke warm to this idea.

There is a NAGS meeting next week and this and other issues will be discussed then.

10/15/14 Policing/Speed Monitoring

Police report had been circulated, unfortunately there have been a number of recent thefts from vehicles in Elm Drive and Larch End since this report has been published.

Speed Indicator Device, Cllr Matthew Dovey said this would be moved to Southend as soon as possible.

10/15/15 Review of Community Plan

This will be reviewed in November.

10/15/17 South Oxfordshire Open Space Survey

Clerk had returned the survey, the only areas that would be included for Garsington would be The Memorial Playing Field and Parsler’s Piece, all the other sites in the village which consisted of, The Green, Pettiwell Green, Poplar Close, Phipps Well, The Knowle and the Old School Garden (small plot behind Old Stone Cross which is owned by Parish) were considered to be too small. The Burial Ground and an area around The Manor which should not have been included have been removed from the original survey map that had been received.

10/15/17 Any Other Business

Cllr Mike Patrick reported that there had been a Juggler Fair/Convention at Kiln Lane Farm for the second year. The owner at the farm was a little disappointed that more people from the village had not attended the show on the Saturday night.  Cllr Patrick pointed out to the owner that very few residents were aware it was taking place and perhaps next year, as this is an annual event, they might like to put the date in the Newsletter as he was sure residents would be very interested.

Once again we appear to have some problems with dog mess, particularly in the Combewell area, a reminder needs to be put in the December Newsletter

Meeting closed at 9.10pm

REPORT TO PARISH COUNCILS NOVEMBER 2015

FROM CLLR LORRAINE LINDSAY-GALE 
BUDGET CONSULTATION

OCC has launched a public consultation on options for saving money. It has already saved or has firm plans to save nearly £300m since 2010 but believes it needs to find another £50m of savings over the next four years. The government is reducing public spending to tackle the national budget deficit, which means we have to make yet more difficult decisions about council services.
As well as receiving less money from government, the council faces rising demand for services – particularly for vulnerable adults and children at risk of abuse and neglect. About half OCC's budget is spent on 2% of the population of Oxfordshire, and that proportion is set to rise to as a result of a growing aging population. The council is consulting the public before taking the decisions and delivering a balanced budget on 16th February 2016. Talking Oxfordshire, the council’s budget consultation, started on 20 October, when all the savings options were published on the council’s website. It will close on 30 November. 

There are three public events with an independent chair alongside the leader and chief finance officer to provide residents with a chance to find out about the council’s budget position and have their say. The first was on 27th October in Oxford, and the second at Banbury Town Hall on 2nd November, and the last at Regal Centre, Wallingford on 5th November. Start time 7.00pm. People need to register in advance to attend the event. To register or take part in the consultation online go to www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/budget. Hard copies of the budget consultation documents will also be available in every library.

CHILDREN’S CENTRE AND EARLY INTERVENTION CHANGES

OCC is also asking for views on its proposal to adopt a new model of children's services in Oxfordshire for children aged 0-19 to save £8 million from the budget by 2016-17. The proposal is to create a brand new service for families and their children aged 0-19 years old, or up to 25 if the child has additional needs. The consultation runs until 23:59 on 10 January 2016.

OCC would open up to eight new Children and Family Centres across Oxfordshire. These centres would support children and their families who need help and will integrate the work of the Children's Centres, the Early Intervention Hubs and Children's Social Care. As well as the new Children and Family Centres OCC would also provide an outreach service so children and families can be supported close to where they live. Furthermore, OCC would work with schools, health and other services to ensure that children and families get the help that they need.

As part of the consultation process OCC would like to identify any potential impact of this proposal. OCC would also like to identify options for the future use of the Children's Centres and Early Intervention Hub buildings. Options about how universal services could continue to be run without financial support from OCC are also to be considered. Hard copies of the consultation are available at all children’s centres and early intervention hubs. There will also be three open meetings to discuss the proposals. The events are 6-7.30pm and dates are:

· 18 November - Kings Centre, Osney Mead, Oxford OX2 0ES

· 23 November - Didcot Civic Centre, Britwell Road, Didcot, OX11 7JN

· 30 November - John Paul II Centre, Causeway, Bicester OX26 6AW

OXFORDSHIRE TOGETHER – SUCCESSFUL LAUNCH EVENT FOR PARISH COUNCILS 
As referred to above, OCC is looking at alternative ways in which it can deliver a number of different public services, across a wide range of areas. The way public services are delivered will shift towards enabling people and communities to take ownership of local priorities. OCC will continue to provide community leadership and foster partnership working, but the days when the council could deliver all services to all people have gone. OCC has started talking to town and parish councils to identify opportunities to work together. An initial engagement event for town and parish councils took place on 21st September. OCC's vision for working together is outlined in Oxfordshire Together – the Model booklet, with further details on some of the initial services in scope included in the Transitional Offer of Highway Services booklet. Both can be found at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/oxfordshiretogether. The programme timetable is:
September – December

· Initial discussion with town and parish councils. 
· Engagement with town and parish councils interested in taking on delivery of some services to develop agreements. 
January - April 2016 
· Implementation of the first ‘tranche’ of agreements 

April 2016 onwards 
· Review viability of approach and consider further roll out.
BETTER BROADBAND FOR OXFORDSHIRE – UPDATE 

OCC is on track to achieve the target – agreed back in 2013 – of connecting 64,500 homes and businesses with superfast broadband by the end of 2015. By the end of August OCC had enabled over 56,000 premises to be connected to superfast (24mbps) broadband, and expects to reach the goal of 64,500 premises by the end of the year, on time and within budget. 
FREE WI-FI IN LIBRARIES

OCC has been awarded more than £86,000 by Arts Council England for Wi-Fi to be installed in the 28 Oxfordshire libraries that currently do not have it (it is already installed in 15 of the county's 43 libraries). The WiFi fund supports the Arts Council’s goals around developing library services, ensuring that they are fit for purpose now and in the future. This is one-off grant. It is not a substitute for money that may be saved from the Library Service’s budgets as part of the council’s 2016-20 budget savings options. Installation will take place during Spring 2016. 

ALL 43 LIBRARIES TO STAY OPEN AND BECOME OCC’S FRONT DOOR

In addition to the welcome installation of WiFi across the county, the Library Service will now undertake a service restructure merging with Customer Services in order that the public will be able to access a whole range of government services on line, making the libraries the Council’s front door. This restructure will contribute towards the Council’s overall savings target and the £1m out £7m budget that the Libraries must find. Further savings are proposed through the mobile library service being withdrawn but in mitigation the Home Library Service will be increased for people who are isolated and housebound. The Service has been so successful in attracting volunteers to help run the Community Libraries it is hoped that many more friends, relations and neighbours will come forward to help take books to the people they know locally who enjoy a good read and some extra company.
